
903.2 

POLICY REGARDING PARENTAL CONTACT WITH STUDENTS 
DURING THE SCHOOL DAY 

  

The Anoka-Hennepin School District recognizes the rights of both the biological parents of a 
student to have equal access to communication with their child during the school day. At the 
same time the District realizes the importance of providing a learning environment for all 
students that is free of distractions and disruptions. Whenever possible parents/guardians 
should arrange to meet with and/or talk with their children outside the school day. 

In the event of an emergency which requires parental contact with a child during the school day, 
the parent/guardian should telephone or go to the office of the building principal to: 

1. Request that the child be called to the office to meet with the parent/guardian and/or to 
speak with the child on the telephone. 

2. The principal or designee may determine if the child may leave class at that time to meet 
or talk with the parent/guardian. 

3. This policy and the procedures will be implemented equally with all parents/guardians 
whether custodial or non-custodial.  

The School District recognizes that disputes often arise between divorced or estranged parents; 
however, it is not the arbitrator of these disputes and will not assume that role. Accordingly, the 
Anoka-Hennepin School District will not enforce custody or parental visitation orders that are not 
specifically directed at it. 
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